

## District 36 Meeting Minutes, Tuesday, February 2, 2021

Next meeting for District 36 is March 2, 2021.

Open with the Serenity Prayer, 12 Traditions and Concept of the month.

### Welcome

- Introductions
- New GSR's please reach out to John B., the District Registrar, to complete a "group change" or "new group" form.
- Anniversaries for month of Feb.
  - Sally T – 39 days today!

### Officer Reports

- District Committee Member: Ray H. ([DCM@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:DCM@snovalleyaa.org)) / Christa B. ([AltDCM@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:AltDCM@snovalleyaa.org))
  - Attended first DCM school this month
  - District people have e-mails at Area 72, but you need to get password from him if you want access to it.
  - Ray sent out district newsletter
  - Contacting different groups to update info
  - PRAASA is coming up. Virtual but need a \$15 ticket.
  - Area is talking about bringing in a "zoom district."
- Secretary: Shannon T. ([Secretary@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:Secretary@snovalleyaa.org))
  - Jan Minutes approved.
- Treasurer: Patrick S. ([Treasurer@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:Treasurer@snovalleyaa.org))
  - Ending Jan balance \$1620.87
  - If paying via pay pal, try to save up and do more at once so that pay pal can't take quite as much.
  - Rent is less for this year. Dropped to \$100 for the year.
  - Budget committee met last Tuesday night.
  - Pay pal link: <https://www.paypal.me/AADistrict36>

### Seventh Tradition

### Committee Reports

- Accessibility: OPEN ([Accessibility@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:Accessibility@snovalleyaa.org))
- Archives: Eric ([Archives@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:Archives@snovalleyaa.org))
  - Will be attending area archives quarterly is this Saturday.
- Cooperation with the Professional Community / Public Information: OPEN

(CPCPI@snovalleyaa.org)

- Corrections: OPEN (Corrections@snovalleyaa.org)
- Eastside Intergroup: Kent (ESIG@snovalleyaa.org)
  - Met on Jan 6<sup>th</sup>. Meeting again this Thurs.
  - Currently only open Tues and Thursday
  - Jail isn't currently giving out applications for bringing in meetings
  - 24 Hour hotline. Go to Eastside Intergroup website for more info.
- Events: Edd A. ([Events@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:Events@snovalleyaa.org))
  - No report.
- Grapevine / Literature: Kewn J. (Literature@snovalleyaa.org)
  - Continuing to get copy of grapevine at district post office box and delivering to Hope Hall.
- Gratitude Dinner: Peter P. ([Gratitude@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:Gratitude@snovalleyaa.org))
  - Hoping to get back to the North Bend facility this year.
- Registrar: John B ([Registrar@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:Registrar@snovalleyaa.org))
  - I posted a form on our site to expedite the registration of new groups and new GSRs.
  - I met with the DCM and Third Legacy chair. We'll be coordinating our efforts to ensure our district's contact info is kept current.
  - Please email me any questions or concerns.
  - More importantly, email me your GSR's contact information! Here's the form: [https://www.aa.org/assets/en\\_US/e\\_infchan.pdf](https://www.aa.org/assets/en_US/e_infchan.pdf)
- Third Legacy: Paul C (ThirdLegacy@snovalleyaa.org)
  - Reading through service manual
  - Got Third Legacy put into guidelines as an official position.
  - Gathering info from GSRs and Alt GSRs from every group.
- Treatment/Bridge the Gap: Paul A. (Treatment@snovalleyaa.org)
  - Not present
- Young People in A.A.: OPEN. (YPAA@snovalleyaa.org)
- Web Chair: Virgil O. ([Webstuff@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:Webstuff@snovalleyaa.org))
  - Things are going smoothly.

Note: All committees should provide a verbal report at the meeting or email a report to

the secretary at [secretary@snovalleyaa.org](mailto:secretary@snovalleyaa.org).

### GSR Reports

We invite all General Service Representatives (GSR's) to share the activities of their group and any upcoming events.

- Sober on the Ridge – 12 & 12 Study. Very small group but got a new member recently. Attended GSR 101 school and really enjoyed it.
- Lunch with Bill W. – Meeting at Valley 4Square in person, Monday's at noon.
- As Bill Sees it - 2 meetings happening, Both online and in person at the same time.
- Stillwater Serenity – Monday nights in person on zoom (hybrid meeting).
- North Bend Group – Thurs at 7pm, zoom only. Link on snovalleyaa.org
- Duvall Candlelight – Needs more women. Small meeting. Still meeting online.
- Live & Let Live – still meeting online with no plans to go in person. Do not currently have Rose Room leased.
- Middle of the Pack – Monday nights, BB study group. Online only.
- HOW – Wednesdays, online only. 7-8pm. Women only.

### Old Business

- Fill Vacant positions
  - Jessica T to be Accessibility Chair!
- Guidelines Committee
  - Changes made include:
    - Election of new rotation ending in even number years
    - Officer terms end every year in odd number
    - Secretary added to officers
    - Third Legacy added to committee chairs
    - Language regarding hotline number removed
    - Language about budget committee removed
    - District inventory will be during second quarter of every year ending in odd number.
    - Minor grammatical changes.
  - Motion to Approve - **Approved**
- Budget Committee
  - Biggest change is increased treatment budget to \$400 from \$75 for literature.
  - Motion to Approve new Budget – **Approved**
- Update Group Info
  - Trying to establish a GSR and Alt GSR for every group in the district.
  - Ray is e-mailing and wants to get phone numbers
  - John, Paul and Ray had a meeting to join forces to get all the info.

### New Business

- Idea for hosting some kind of zoom workshop to increase district involvement – possibly for newcomers?
  - Kewn and Edd (and others) are going to flush out some details and will discuss again next month.

### Announcements

- PRAASA is online this year. First weekend of March.

### Adjourn

Close with the Responsibility Statement “I am responsible. When anyone, anywhere, reaches out for help, I want the hand of AA always to be there. And for that I am responsible.”